
The Estimated Number and Compensation of Federal, State,
and Local Officers and Employees, 1937-1938

The Public Salary Tax Act of 1939,

approved April 12, 1939, subjects to

the Federal Income tax for all taxable

years beginning after December31,1938,

the compensation of all State and local

officers and employees regardless of

the nature of their office or employ-

ment; the United States consents to

non-discriminatory State and local tax-

ation of the compensation received
after December 31, 1938 by all Federal

officers euid employees regardless of

the nature of their office or employ-
ment. The Act also provides relief

from Federal taxation for years prior

to 1039 of certain State and local

officers and employees; and likewise

prohibits the collection of State and

local income taxes after April 12, 1939

on the compensation of certain Federal

officers and employees received In

years prior to 1939,

Formerly, although the Federal In-

come tax applied to the compensation
of all Federal officers and employees.

It did not apply, because of what were

then thou^t to be constitutional pro-
hibitions, to the compensation of most

State and local employees. State in-

come taxes, while applying generally

to the compensation of State and local

officers and employees, did not apply

to the compensation of Federal officers
and employees, also because of such

constitutional prohibitions.

In connection with the considera-

tion of this legislation by the Seven-

ty-sixth Congress, the Treasury Depart-

ment was required to assemble and an-

alyze information concerning the num-
ber and compensation cf Federal, State,

and local officers and employees. The

findings of this analysis are summar-

ized in the accompanying tables.

The data for State and local gov-

ernments, the Federal Judiciary, the

Library of Congress, and the Federal

executive agencies, except those spec-

ified below, are as of December 31,

1937. Data for the Army, the Navy, the

Marine Corps, the Coast Guard, the Works
Progress Administration, the Tennessee

Valley Authority, the Congress, and
the other legislative establishments
are as of December 31 , 1938. The In-

formal ion pertaining to Federal civil-

ian annuitants is for June 30, 1938.

It is estimated that In 1937-1938

the active Federal, State, and local

officers and employees numbered 3,788,
616. Their annual compensation for

the same year is estimated at $5,506,
874,000. In the case of the Federal
military personnel, the total compen-
sation included allowances for quar-
ters and subsistence. For 1938, these

allowances amounted to $83,370,000.
Exclusive of military allowances, the

compensation of active Federal, State,

and local officers and employees a-
mounted to $5,423,504,000. In addi-
tion, $67,000,000 was paid Federal
temporary and substitute postoffice
employees and $130,125,000 was paid
the retired and reserve Federal civil-

ian and military personnel. Informa-

tion regarding the number and compen-
sation of retired State and local per-
sonnel is not available.

The above totals excluded unpaid
officers and temporary employees whose
total annual compensation was not In

excess of $100 per year. Part-time or
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temporary employees with a larger com-

pensation were included. The compen-

sation of these employees, as well as

that of the permanent and full-time

personnel, Is reported on an annual
basis.

Sources of Information

Federal active civilian personnel .

Information showing the number of Fed-
eral active civilian personnel, class-

ified by salary size groups, was in

large part obtained from the United
States Civil Service Commission. The
salary distribution for 780,196 Feder-
al employees was estimated en the basis
of a sample of 46,054 cards selected at

random from theservice record cards of
the Civil Service Commission. This

group comprised the regular and emer-
gency employees of the Judiciary, the

Library of Congress, and all the Fed-

eral executive agencies, except those
separately enumerated.

Information covering the Works Pro-
gress Administration, the Tennessee
Valley Authority, the Congress of the

United States, the Superintendent of

Documents, the Architect of the Capi-

tal, and other legislative agencies,
was furnished in part by the respec-
tive organlzaticns and in part by the

Bureau of the Budget. The salary dis-

tribution of certain labor and cleri-
cal classes, representing 1.7 percent
of the number of Federal personnel, was
estimated on the basis of the pay of

comparable employees.

Military active and retired person-

nel . Complete reports of the active,
retired and reserve military forces of
the Federal Government were supplied

by the War Department, the Navy Depart-
ment, the U. S. Marine Corps, and the

Coast Guard. Information on basic mil-
itary pay and allowances for quarters
and subsistence was separately report-

ed. Military allowances represent the

cash payments to officers and enlisted
men in lieu cf quarters and subsistence

or the equivalent value of these allow-

ances for the officers. Equivalent pay
values fcrenlisted men were restricted

to subsistence, no values being com-

puted for barracks or other quarters.

Number and compensation of State

and local personnel . Estimates of the

number and compensation of State and

local personnel were in large part
based on data supplied by the National

Income Division, Bureau of Foreign and

Domestic Commerce, Department of Com-

merce. Supplementary information was

obtained by correspondence with State
and local officials and with semi-

official research organizations. Esti-
mates of tiie number eind pay of school

teachers were based on data obtained
from the United States Office of Edu-

cation and the National Education Asso-

ciation. Statistics regarding the Fed-

erally-aided State and local functions
were obtained from the several Federal

agencies charged with the allocation

of Federal funds.

Salary size distribution of State
and local personnel . The salary dis-

tribution of school teachers was ob-
tained from (1) a sample representing
345,742 of the 414,168 urban teachers

in the United States, tabulated from
the records of the National Education
Association; and (2) a sample repre-
senting 202,469 of the 482,050 rural
teachers in the United States, tabu-

lated from the records of the Office
of Education. The salary size distri-
butions of the other State and local
officers and employees were based on
data available Instate and local budg-
etary records and those furnished by
State civil service commissions, other
State and local officials, research
bureaus, and leagues of municipal ities.

Federal retired civi Han personnel .

The Civil Service Commission reported
the number of Federal civilian annui-
tants, including the retired officers

and employees of the Civil Service,
Canal Zone and Alaska Railroad, class-
ified by the size of annuities.
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Estimated Number and. Total Compensation of Active Federal, State and Local Government
Personnel, Classified by Size of Total Compensation, 1937-1938*

(loountB of compensation in thouaandc of dollar*)
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